 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 11TH 2012.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  Mr Trevor Wheatley and his wife attended to raise concerns over Rigton Bank. These concerned 3 issues:- 
· The condition of the road surface – potholes and general erosion of the surface – when reported to Highways told that the road was not a high priority. Council agreed to press for work to be carried out. ( Action BH.) Road more dangerous since installation of traffic lights at Bank Top as motorists from East Keswick seeing green light can dash straight across at speed. Chairman agreed that an East Keswick horse rider had made same point and  passed on to Police . 
· Grass cutting down the bank – never done. Cllrs pointed out that Scouts used to do the work.
· West Well – Causing water to run down the road in winter, forming icy patches. Area a mud bath at present following JCB use on site for works in process by Mr Stott. Belief by latter that no planning permission required to move entrance, but  contested by Mr Stott.  Chairman said it was a grey area. 
Mr Stephen Verity of 26 Church Lane asked permission to attend next PC meeting to discuss his revised planning app. to which Council had objected. Council agreed. 

PC Sue Broadwell attended to give crime figures for month- 1 burglary of dwelling and 1 criminal damage involving shooting a cat with an air gun.
Mrs Maureen Brewer of Wetherby Crime Prevention attended to explain about beating burglars by fitting special Abocet locks. It is proving easy for thieves to snap off standard locks on UPVC doors. To counter the threat, the whole of NE Leeds is doing a high security check of locks and in this area  will refer people to the Wetherby Crime Prevention Panel, who will order the special locks (for people to fix themselves) at a cost of £37.50 per lock. Fitting charges would be £75.50 - £85.50. She distributed leaflets explaining the need for the new locks and Cllrs agreed to make villagers aware of the information via the Newsletter and Website. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Bradford, Frankland, Tatman ,Bosomworth, Hoyland, Wright and Flockton. 
APOLOGIES Cllr Bryant. 
DECLARATIONOF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
6474   MINS. OFSEPTEMBER MEETING .These were approved with 2 small amendments

 6475   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Speed limit on Wike Lane  The Clerk had been informed by Nick Boras that the Highways Board has agreed to ignore the objections and to impose the speed limits as previously proposed . The decision has still, however, to be endorsed by the Executive Member, Cllr Richard Lewis.  
2.Parking problems on Keswick Lane approaching Sportsground.   These have been passed to the Police.    
3. Storage of Historical Documents. These are  with the Chairman. 
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. Cllr Bosomworth had contacted Sustrans again and found them very supportive of the idea of a path and confident about obtaining a grant . He had also found Roger Brooks enthusiastic about the idea. Cllr Tatman explained that much  preliminary work had already been carried out and permission for a permissive path along most of the length had been agreed in principle by Nick Pritchard of Bramham Estates and the Hills family, their tenants. The Chairman said that a Feasibility Study would be required. 
5. Highways Update.-Cllr Hoyland had e mailed in advance of the meeting:-  
· A58 Flooding Problem – Steve Parry waiting for design from Dave Penty and when received will set up plan of action. Cllr Hoyland has spoken to Dave Penty and will continue to monitor progress. 
· A 58 Blocked Drains from ginnel to traffic lights – reiterated how blocked and ineffective they are and should now be scheduled for clearing. 
· Blackmoor Lane – potholes and deep edge rutting has now been assessed for remedial work.
· Church Lane – hole in footpath near telephone box has reappeared. To make safe will need to be patched but further investigation using a camera to establish root of problem is expected to take place. 
· Cornmill Ginnel – established that Highways are waiting for plans before they can order bollards. Plans came via Nick Borras who, after reminders, contacted Steve Parry re moving this forward. Cllr Hoyland will continue to chase with Nick Borras. Steve Parry unable to establish a programme of action without plans. 
· Keswick Lane – Steve Parry thought the metal handrail had already been installed and has belatedly arranged for the work to be carried out tomorrow (11/10/12). 
· Keswick Lane – exit from Blacksmith’s field – this is now being assessed /priced (alongside Blackmoor Lane, Woodacre Lane) and they anticipate the work being done in November. 
· Mill Lane – drains are still scheduled for work a.s.a.p.
· Wike Lane – Intended to do the full distance before Xmas. 
· Woodacre Lane – once again raised the issue of blocked drains along the whole of the road. This was fed back to drainage dept. for action . 
· Woodacre Lane – potholes/deep ruts – asked for this to be included with work for Blackmoor Lane and Woodacre Lane. Agreed to include in the assessment. 
· Dropped Kerbs – e mailed and tried to speak to Kasia Speakman for update but without success. 
Much of above work should have been done but was put back due to wet weather conditions affecting work schedules. 

Traffic lights on Wetherby Road beyond Goodalls are there due to a landslide which is problematic to rectify. Leaking utility company piping is responsible for eroding banking. 
At the meeting Cllr Wright reported that Steve Parry wished to know the owner of the land opposite Gateon House Lane in order to establish whether there had ever been a path there. She agreed to try and find out (Action GW).
In addition, Cllr Bryant had expressed a wish for an extension of the footpath on Syke Lane and Bob Buckingham wished to know what sort of surface he had in mind. Cllr Wright to ask him. (Action GW)

Cllr Hoyland commented that the small copse on Church Lane near the bridge had been  cut back (thought to be by Mark Hullah)but work needs doing to clear vegetation from the Bardsey name sign on the A58, which could also do with a clean.(Action BH)   Margaret Avenue householders are satisfied with the work carried out at their request on the A58. 
6.Youth Club.  No bill is to be sent to the PC at present as the Youth Work Leaders have visited the Village Hall each Wednesday without any youth attendance.   

7Gap near bridge on Cornmill Lane. It was agreed to approach the Land Registry over ownership of the land (Action JG)
8.Grass cutting near village pond. This is being monitored and is satisfactory at present.  

9.West Well. The Chairman has been involved in extensive negotiations with Mr Stott but the situation now seems to be resolving itself. Mr Stott now appears not to need to move the wall which would have required taking over part of the PC land. 
10. Village Pond. This has been cleared. 
11. Blocked drain at Sportsclub. The Chairman suggests  that there may be some truth in Sam Rawnsley’s claim of a  blockage in the drain. A further request is to be sent to her asking  for sight of  any film she may have seen of the condition of the drain revealing the location of a blockage. The Clerk is also to check on the terms of the Lease with BSC to ascertain responsibility for the repair. (Action JG)
12. Camera Operation at Sportsclub.  Cllr Tatman reported the Dom Alarms intend to carry out the work on October 22nd. All Cllrs had agreed between meetings that they were willing to pay a further £30 to obtain a better light. 
6476   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Bradford has asked Mark Hullah to repair the fence and to check the steps from the dog walk where the filling has disappeared. He is to repair the fence at the Village Hall at the same time. More bark/terram is sometime going to be required at the far end of Park Field but this is not the right time to do it when conditions are so wet. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. Nothing to report.
3. Playground. Some vandalism has recently occurred at the playground, where the railings at the side of the junior climbing frame have been forced off, leaving it in an unsafe condition. The Clerk has alerted Zurich Insurance and has also contacted SMP. On receipt of photographs of the damage from Cllr Bradford, SMP have offered to weld a new bottom fixing plate for a cost of £548.70 + VAT. The Chairman gave consent for the repair to be carried out for the above amount. 
The Clerk was asked to remind SMP that she had asked for their comments on the Inspection Report received the previous month. (Action JG)
4. Web Site . Cllr Frankland reported that in his opinion the website and the blog should be related to Bardsey topics only, whereas Jason Cook, when consulted, considered that a lively blog could contain chat about pubs etc outside the area. Cllrs agreed with Cllr Frankland’s view. Although some Cllrs are sceptical about the value of retaining the blog  as it receives virtually no hits, it was agreed to keep it pro tem and to learn more from Jason about handling it. (Action IF) Jason has removed old news items from the website but it may be appropriate to retain news of recent activities for the benefit of anyone coming new to the village. 
5.School and Community Links. There was nothing to report. 
6. Neighbourhood Plan.  A second round of SHLAA sites has now been released by LCC, including 3 new sites in Bardsey (making a total of 15 sites) – Tithe Barn Lane,(30 houses) Mill Lane (11) and Blackmoor Lane.(59) The Chairman and Cllrs Frankland and Tatman have visited Andy Birkbeck with the “traffic light” assessment of the Steering Committee for the sites already released. The Chairman also attended a “training session” on Monday but did not find it particularly helpful. A skeleton NP has been prepared by members of the Steering Committee.   
6477   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/12/03822 – 18 First Ave – No comment  
(b) P/12/03623 – 13 Second Ave – Exts. – No comment.  
(c) P/12/03657 – LI – 26 Church Lane – Exts.-Object  
(d) P/12/03656 – 26 Church Lane – Exts.      –Object  
(e) P/12/ 02831 – 21 Wayside Crescent – Comments. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-   

(a) P/12/03290 – 1 Moss Syke – Retro App. for removal of condition 3 of App 31/292/99- to allow conversion of garage to habitable room.

(b) P/12/03278 – Hill Barn, Cornmill Lane – LI – New window & flue.

(c) P/12/ 03388 – Bank Top Stores – Retro app. for roller shutters to front of shop.

(d) P/12/ 03259 – Waveney Lodge, Woodacre Crescent - Exts. 

 3 REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 12/03262 – Holly Lodge, 24 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(b) 12/02831 – 21 Wayside Crescent – Ext.   
4. APPEALS 

(a) N4720/A/12/2181910 – Land adj. to The Brow, Rigton Bank – Out. App to demolish stables and erect detached dwelling. 

6478   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Clerk’s Salary & Expenses                     1,548.36. 
(b) IPI – Playground Inspection -                      60.00 
(c) AWA – Waste Disposal                               69.04
(d) Cllr Tatman – Expenses                             16.00

(e) Bardsey VH Development Fund               300.00

(Contribution to Marquee Purchase)

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

6479   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 RAY – AGM – Whixley – Oct. 20. Noted. 
2.Request from Woodacre Crescent residents for financial help from the PC towards cost of re-surfacing road adjacent to Bowling Club. Council are in favour of making a token contribution. 
3. Dog Litter Bags left hanging on trees – Pauline Hills has identified this as a growing trend and has asked the Council to explain to residents how it is disfiguring the countryside  and doing nothing to rid the village of the nuisance of dog faeces. Council agreed to include it in the Newsletter. (Action LF) . The Clerk also to remind John Woolmer about the provision of further dog litter bins as promised. (Action JG).
6480   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Request from Kath Potter for information Cllr Tatman reported that he had been asked to make inquiries about the land locked  triangle of land behind Linden Close and behind Gillbeck, Fontainbleu and Orchard  Bank. Council wished to know whether there had ever been a planning application for the land and similarly for the land off Keswick Lane where the red dog bin is sited . No Cllrs could recall any applications for these areas but the Clerk was asked to check with the Planners. She was also asked to follow up the reply received from Planning Enforcement in July that the garden extensions behind the Bankfield properties which they had opposed had been allowed on appeal in 2006. Some written confirmation had been requested at the time but had not yet been received. (Action JG) 
2. Daffodil Bulbs    Cllr Flockton said that she has received these. Cllrs Bryant, Tatman, and Hoyland have offered to plant some.   

Signed:

Date:
BPC October 12 Mins. 
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